
 
 

 
 

The Accounting Standards Board Limited is a company limited by guarantee   
Registered in England number 02526824.  Registered Office:  As above 

 
 

A part of 
the Financial Reporting Council 

Accounting Standards Board 
Aldwych House, 71-91 Aldwych, London WC2B 4HN 

Telephone: 020 7492 2300      Fax:  020 7492 2399 
www.frc.org.uk/asb 

 
 
Commentletter@efrag.org 
Avenue Des Arts 13-14 
1210 Brussels  
Belgium 
 

31 October 2006 
 
 
Dear Sirs   
 
IFRIC Draft Interpretation D20 Customer Loyalty Programmes 
 
I am writing to give the views of the ASB’s Urgent Issues Task Force (UITF) on 
EFRAG’s draft comment letter on IFRIC D20.  The UITF is submitting its response to 
the IFRIC in parallel to this letter and I attach a copy.  
 
The UITF does not support the conclusions in the EFRAG draft comment letter.  We 
believe that the IFRIC’s proposed consensus provides the appropriate interpretation 
of IAS 18.     
 
On the specific question of accounting for sales of awards to third parties, the view 
of the UITF is that they should be accounted for in accordance with the consensus 
outlined in D20.   
 
It is difficult to come to a view on the specific question of costs and benefits in the 
absence of further evidence.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Ian Mackintosh 
Chairman 
 


